
 

ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD 

February 21, 2023 

 

IN THE MATTER OF: 

 

AMENDMENTS TO 35 ILL. ADM. CODE 

201, 202, AND 212 

) 

) 

) 

) 

) 

 

 

     R23-18 

     (Rulemaking - Air) 

 

HEARING OFFICER ORDER 

 

 The Board held the second hearing in this matter on February 16, 2023, and received the 

transcript (Tr.2) on Tuesday, February 21, 2023.  The transcript can be viewed on the Board 

website (pcb.illinois.gov) through the Clerk’s Office On-Line (COOL) under this docket number 

R 23-18. 

 

At the conclusion of the hearing, the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency stated that 

it “does not intend to introduce any additional material at the third hearing” and requested that 

the third hearing be cancelled.  Tr.2 at 73-74, 76; see 415 ILCS 5/28.5(f)(3) (2020).  Therefore, 

the third hearing is cancelled and the public comment period will end in 14 days on Tuesday, 

March 7, 2023.  415 ILCS 5/28.5(k) (2020). 

 

Additionally, the participants agreed to file their responses to outstanding requests for 

information with the Board by February 24, 2023.  See Tr.2 at 75-76 

 

 

 IT IS SO ORDERED.  

 

       
Chloe Salk 

Hearing Officer  

Illinois Pollution Control Board  

(312) 814-3932 

Chloe.Salk@illinois.gov    
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